
      
LETTER OF CONCERN

January 21, 2000

CERTIFIED MAIL - RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Mr. Ernest Hagan
Vice President, Operations
Texas Eastern Products Pipeline Company 
2929 Allen Parkway
Houston, TX 77019     

CPF No. 3-2000-5003C

Dear Mr. Hagan:

On May 10-12 and August 23-27, 1999, a representative of the
Central Region, Office of Pipeline Safety, pursuant to Chapter
601 of 49 United States Code, conducted an onsite pipeline safety
inspection of your records at the Corning, NY and Seymour, IN
locations and field facilities located within the state of Ohio.

The inspection disclosed the following items of concern.  Please
give these items your attention. 

1. On the 8" A-1 line, at MP 128.45 (Valve A1-93) the right-of-
way needs clearing on the east side.

2. On the 8" A-1 line, at MP 197.11 (Valve A1-134) the right-
of-way needs clearing and weeds, bushes and other growth
need clearing from around the valve site and from inside the
fenced area.

3. On the 8" A-1 line, at MP 217.74 (Hwy 152) the right-of-way
needs clearing east of the highway test station area.

4. On the 10" P-45 line, at MP 89.0 (Auglaize River) the right-
of-way needs clearing on the north side.

5. On the 8" A-1 line, at MP 154.77 (railroad crossing) a
TEPPCO sign/marker is needed on the east side of the tracks
and the sign/marker on the west side needs to be replaced
with one showing the current operator/contact number.

6. At the Lebanon Terminal, tanks 3307, 3309 and A-2 need
painting to prevent atmospheric corrosion.



These items were discussed with your representatives during the
inspection.  They indicated that the items would receive
attention.

The Office of Pipeline Safety appreciates your attention in this
matter and good faith efforts to promote continued safety in your
organization.

If we can answer any questions or be of any assistance, please
contact us at (816) 329-3800.  Thank you for your staff’s
cooperation during this scheduled inspection.

           Sincerely,
                                  

                              Ivan A. Huntoon
                              Director, Central Region
                              Office of Pipeline Safety


